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 Officer Travis Dennison was sworn in as a new Sergeant for the Police Department on 

January 3, 2022. 

 Intern started for the Planning Department, Ben Delatore.  

o Ben is a Powell resident and attending the University of Cincinnati and 

completing a Co-Op student internship starting on January 4, 2022 through 

March 31, 2022.  

o He will be working approximately 28 hours a week. 

 Completed paperwork with new P&Z members Ryan Herchenroether and Ferzan 

Ahmad. 

 Conducted interviews for Maintenance Specialist position in the Service Department. 

o Promoted Loren Hart into this position effective January 31, 2022. 

o Will not back-fill Loren’s Public Service Worker position. 

 New Police Officer Jillian Elliott started on January 24, 2022. 

 Attended the Central Ohio Healthcare Consortium (COHCC) monthly meeting.  

o No new significant updates for our health insurance plan. 

 Set up phone calls with facilitators from Management Partners ahead of the February 

19, 2022 Council Member goal setting retreat.  


